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Directorôs Report 

January, 2017 

Elizabeth Migliore 
 

Administrativ e 

Orleans Water Quality Advisory Panel: For all the meeting materials, go to 

http://www.town.orleans.ma.us/water-quality-advisory-panel/pages/workshop-materials.  

 

I attended the Freshwater Ponds Working Group on January 17, which has been charged with prioritizing 

freshwater ponds for remediation efforts as part of the water quality initiative.  OCT plans to continue working 

closely with this group, particularly as a pond on/abutting OCT property may be selected. 

 

Community Preservation Committee: On January 12, I presented at the CPC meeting regarding an application 

to funding for a new OCT informational brochure and trail building equipment to allow more recreational use of 

OCT properties.  We are waiting to hear if we have qualified for this funding. 

 

New Headquarters 

Weôre continuing to work on setting up our new office space, including meeting ADA and fire code 

compliance. Our sign was installed at the beginning of January.  For more information on this exciting change, 

read our blog at: http://orleansconservationtrust.org/a-new-home-for-the-trust/. 
 

Land Management 

I have completed updating OCTôs complete property inventory, which was last updated in 2000.  Each trustee 

will have a copy, plus additional copies will be kept at the office for anyone interested in perusing.  Iôm also 

exploring formatting to upload the inventory to our website. 

 

The land management committee has been working hard to prioritize property for land management in 2017.  

AmeriCorps placement Derek has been busy monitoring properties, keeping up with hazardous tree removal on 

our properties, and completing land management plans for our largest properties. 

 

For the week of Janaury 23, the AmeriCorps Cape Cod FireCorps served in Namequoit Bog, rebuilding piles of 

dead woody material in order to be easily pile burned.  Their service continues restoration efforts for this 

Atlantic White Cedar habitat, while reducing the risk of wildfire on this 22 acre property.  

 

   
Downed trees prior to the FireCorps project. 

 

http://www.town.orleans.ma.us/water-quality-advisory-panel/pages/workshop-materials
http://orleansconservationtrust.org/a-new-home-for-the-trust/
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  AmeriCorps Individual Placement Derek Brudahl assists with the burn piles. 

 

  
FireCorps posing by their ready to burn piles. 

 

Land Acquisition 

OCT received an outright gift of 4.84 acres on Portanimicut Road from the Fort Hill LLC on January 18, 2017!  

This generous donation includes a small hand dug horsepond and vegetated wetland habitat, connecting to town 

conservation land. 
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OCT has been fundraising to acquire two developable parcels on Nauset Heights Road and Olivers Way in East 

Orleans, and has raised enough funds, with the anticipated $75,000 state conservation tax credit in 2018, to 

purchase both parcels.  These parcels will connect to existing OCT conservation land donated by the Cullen 

family, including Mill Pond waterfront. We have been given until April  2017 to raise the funds for this 

purchase, although an extension will likely be negotiated to accommodate the state tax credit.  We will continue 

to accept contributions designated towards the closing costs of this transaction, and ongoing land management 

of the parcels.  For more information view the blog posting at http://orleansconservationtrust.org/land-

acquisition-opportunity-in-east-orleans/.    

 

Finance/Investment Committee 

Our December results were favorable, bolstered by the year end appeal contributions, which will likely continue 

to be received through January. For the year, revenue was $1.6K favorable to the budget and expenses of 

$186.8K were $0.3K over budget, a remarkable result compared to budget. The resulting deficit was funded, as 

planned,  by drawing on our unrestricted cash and investments, but this represents less than 3% of the available 

balance, so is a sustainable result. In fact, we earned $41.4K in dividends and unrealized gains on the 

unrestricted investments in 2016, so the balance was not drawn down in this particular year for operating 

purposes.  Vanguard investment results were a little down in the quarter, due to the bond funds, but was overall 

a good year on the investment front. 

 

Treasurer Steven Koehler drafted the 2017 budget, which reflects the change in expenses due to the new office 

space.  This budget was approved unanimously by the board. 

 

Fundraising Committee 

The fundraising committee has been meeting regularly to plan next yearôs fundraising events.  A donor 

appreciation cocktail party and large fall fundraising event are being planned.  A fundraising campaign is 

underway to raise money for two parcels on Olivers Way in the Nauset Heights neighborhood.  

 

The annual appeal brought in slightly less than the amount of unrestricted gifts in 2015.  There was an increase 

in donations restricted toward land acquisition or land management. 

 

The committee is looking to recruit additional members from the community who have prior experience with 

fundraising or event planning.   

 

Communications/Marketing 

The Communications Committee is currently recruiting members interested in assisting with our newsletters 

and other materials sent out to the community.  We have begun work on our spring newsletter! 

 

Educational Meetings/ Programs
 

Recent Walks:  

Hoseaôs Swamp: On Thursday, January 26, eight community members participated in a walk edges of 

Hoseaôs Swamp, a unique Atlantic white cedar woodland off Quanset Road in South Orleans.  Hikers 

passed through a portion of the abutting 25 acres of town watershed land to access the 1.26 acres of cedar 

swamp.  In addition to the stunning Atlantic white cedars, participants observed native sweet pepperbush, 

highbush blueberry, swamp azalea, and sheep laurel. 

 

http://orleansconservationtrust.org/land-acquisition-opportunity-in-east-orleans/
http://orleansconservationtrust.org/land-acquisition-opportunity-in-east-orleans/
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Recent Lectures: 

Small Farms and Native Trees: Russ Norton, Horticulture Educator at Cape Cod Cooperative Extension, 

presented on January 5 about using native plants for landscaping.  Sixty-three attendees listened to his 

discussion, which focused on what plants have historically been native to the Cape, and how even 

different regions of the Cape vary in what plants can grow best.  Russ discussed everything from 

flowering grasses and shrubs, to large trees that can thrive in a typical Cape yard while being both 

aesthetic and providing wildlife value. 

 

Upcoming Walks:  

Three Ponds �:�D�O�N�����0�H�D�G�R�Z���%�R�J�����6�D�U�D�K�¶�V���3�R�Q�G�����7�Z�L�Q�L�Q�J�V���3�R�Q�G���� 

Saturday, February 11 from 9:00-11:00 am 

Meet at 35 Quanset Road, South Orleans (Twinings Pond Trailhead) 

A 2 hour historical walk and talk through more than 80 acres of OCT-owned land.  Be prepared for 

steep slopes, loose stones, and some bushwhacking. 

 

Upcoming Winter/Spring Lectures: Our fall lecture series is held at the Orleans Yacht Club from 7:00 pm 

- 8:00 pm on the first Thursday of the month, in January-May. 

 

 


